
 1 

S'QUILT (News and Views)  

SARNIA QUILTERS' GUILD – promoting the art of quilting  

Held at Redeemer Christian Reformed Church, 5834 Blackwell Sideroad (off London Line)  

www.sarniaquiltersguild.org                    February 2017

 

March 6 

Library opens at 6:00                                                                                                        

Meeting begins at 7:00  

 50/50 Draw                                                                                                       

Fat Quarter Draw – Canadian Outdoors  -                           

anything green                          

Vendor—The Stitcharie, Wyoming before                           

the meeting, starting at 6:00 

 

Program  - Eye Spy Quilts                            

         with Brenda Cooper  

Show and Tell  

Refreshments – 10 minutes after the meeting 

in the  fellowship hall  

   Those bringing snacks are those with                                                          

last names beginning with ‘A’ through                        

last names beginning with ‘Cau’. 

 

Coming Up 

Sat., March 18th—National Quilting Day at the 

 Legion on Front St. 

Please check above to see if itôs your turn 

to bring snacks for February and March.                                     

And thank you! 

February 6 

Library opens at 6:00                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Meeting begins at 7:00  

 50/50 Draw                                                                                                       

Fat Quarter Draw ð Canadian Love                           

(Surprise us with your favourite colour) 

Program -  The Finer Points of Finishing Quilts by  

 Long Armer - Jacki Bennett of RMC Quilts in 

 Port Huron  

Show and Tell  

Refreshments ð 10 minutes after the meeting in the 

 fellowship hall  

   Those bringing snacks are those with                                                             

last names beginning with ôSpanõ through                        

last names beginning with ôZõ. 

 

Coming Up 

Sat., Feb. 11thñLearn to Quilt with Freda Porter 

Classes will be held at St. Bartôs Church at the        

corner of Colborne and Cathcart ð  across from 

Oak Acres shopping centre, - unless otherwise             

indicated.  Doors will open for classes at 8:30. 

Classes begin at 9:00. Please be on time and 

have your machine set up and ready to begin 

class at 9:00.  
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 Presidentõs Bits and Pieces 

February ð the month of love! Every month 
should be the month of love but since February 
has Valentine's Day it reminds us to show our 
love ð at least the florists and candy shops do. 
How do I love thee, let me count the ways. 
 
1. The community work we do. 
2. The enthusiasm of the executive. 
3. The positive remarks and support from the 
members. 
4. The fun we have. 
5. The great classes offered. 
6. The sharing of your projects and knowledge. 
7. Redeemer Church for providing us a storage 
room and great meeting facilities. 
8. Coby, the church custodian, for being so    
accommodating of our set up needs. 
9. The delicious snacks and fellowship we share 
after our meetings. 
10. The friendships and feeling of being part of 
a family. 
 
Lots of things coming up so be sure to sign up 

for a class, the Mystery Bus 
Trip, National Quilt Day. 
 
Leigh Hathaway 

 

Hereõs a fun website, with free patterns, too! 

quiltville.blogspot.ca/p/free-patterns.html 

This is Bonnie Hunterõs blog, the Hopeless 
Scrapaholic.  Lots to look at. 

Guild Meeting, January 9th, 2017 

After guild president Leigh Hathaway opened our 

meeting wishing members a Happy New Year, she 

began the business portion of the meeting reading 

thank you cards. A card from the Inn of the Good 

Shepherd thanked the guild for the aprons saying 

that the soup team ñloved themò. A second card 

was from Jan Fairburn at St.Clair Child and Youth 

for the comfort quilts saying she will enjoy sharing 

them with the children in her program. Thank you 

to all for your time and work to support our       

community. 

Welcome NEW MEMBERS - Nancy Forestell, Pat 

Moore, Shelly Kossio, Lu De Cantis, Karen Crich  

GUESTS - Amy Lumley and Karen OôNeill 

Leigh then shared business from the following 

committees: 

The Newbie Challenge - will be open to all      

members. The deadline has been extended until 

April. Fabric and instructions will be available after 

the meeting. 

Comfort Quilts ï Henri Saucier had 3 quilts that 

needed binding. Members immediately responded 

with hands up. Thank you. 

Mystery Bus Trip ï There are still a few spots open 

for this trip. Samantha Stancic 

has put a lot of work  into this trip; 

it is guaranteed to be a good time 

and, who knows, maybe           

Colombo will make    another   

appearance. 

Congratulations! 

Fat Quarter WinnersðJan Vanwijnen, Kendra 
Goodhand, Alice King, Paulette Paterson 

50/50 Winner ï Colleen Marks  

Program ï Nora Boyd reported that there will be a 
Secret Pal Chinese New Year gathering. She will  
e-mail Secret Pal participants with details. There 
are still spots in the Beginner class with  Freda 
Porter and the Jacket class with Donna Moore. 
Make a jacket to wear on our Mystery Bus Trip. 
The workshop with David Taylor is full so he as 
agreed to do another day as well. It will be on 
Thursday, June 15th. It is a great opportunity to do 
a class with Master Quilter David Taylor. 

The February executive meeting (for the 

March guild meeting) will be held on       

February 27th at the home of Leigh                 

Hathaway, 264 Kathleen Street at 7:00.  

Any questions, please give Leigh a call at 

519-337-7655.   
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At this monthôs meeting we were pleased to have two 

of our own members do a trunk show. Sue Smith, the 

former manager of Forever Quilting, enjoys hand 

quilting and has encouraged several of her family 

members to enjoy the art of quilting. Carol Cote is the 

quilt whisper as she likes to get the feel for a quilt   

before she quilts it. Carol has won Judgeôs Choice in       

Houston with her ñEyes of Innocence Quiltò and Quilt 

Canada as well. We have such talent in our guild. 

Thanks Sue and Carol for sharing your quilting      

stories with your beautiful works of art. 

          Sue Smith 

 

          Carol Cote 

 

National Quilt Day ï Kelly McGee-Bunda reported 
that National Quilt Day will be held on March 18th this 
year. We are holding it at the Royal Canadian Legion 
on Front Street in Sarnia again this year. We will be 
limiting the number of people to 75 members. Sign-
up will be at the February and March meetings. More 
details at the February meeting.  

Show nô Tell Draw winners ï Vonda Hutchins, 

Leigh Laur, Jane Vanwijnen, Joan Maguire, Nancy 

Deline, Anita Proulx. 

 

Minutes by Paula Lacasse, secretary 

 

 

 

 

T R I V I A 
 
1. Historically, it is thought that one of the 
first ways quilting was used in Europe was 
to create what?    

 
2. A òburn testó producing black smoke would       
indicate what type of fabric?  

 
3. Prior to 1930, who held the record for a 
quilt containing the most pieces? (Martha 
_____________)  

 
4. Needlepunch batting is generally glazed or 
bonded. True or False?  

 
5. To achieve an òantiqueó look in a new quilt, 
would you use washed or unwashed fabric?  

 
Answer on page 6 

   COME    BROWSE   BORROW    RETURN 
 
Do you need help to overcome the winter blahs? 
COME and BROWSE in our library. BORROW 
books that make you excited to start a new quilting 
project. That will chase the blues away. 
 
Library assistants will be Nancy Pasquan, Ginny 
Fisher, and Adeline Smit. Please try to arrive 
by 5:50 to help set up. 
 
Happy Valentineôs Day, Everyone! 
Dawna Joy Lapeare 



 4 

 

 

 

 

      

         Mystery Bus Trip 

The Murder Mystery Bus trip will be rolling out on Saturday,   
February 25, 2017 at 8:00 a.m. all passengers must arrive         
to the Walmart Parking Lot (seasonal entrance) no later         

than 7:45 a.m 
 
There are still 4 seats for sale on the bus so if you are interested contact the Vice 
President, Samantha Stancinc at 519-464-2606 or at the February meeting. The cost is 
$60.00. 
 
All passengers will be required to stay after the February meeting in order to receive 
important information about the bus trip. If you are not attending the February meeting 
you need to contact Samantha Stancic to obtain your bus trip information and menu options. 

Late breaking newsé.. 

There will be a demo before 

the February meeting at 6:15.    

Susan Rawson will show      

embroidery stitches as used for 

Block 5 - The Covered Bridge 

in Petrolia - of the Postcards 

from Lambton County Quilt . 

If you know of an illness or a death in 

the family of someone in the guild, 

please pass that information on to 

P a u l a  L a c a s s e  a t                            

paula_lacasse@cogeco.ca or call 

519-542-6383. 

CǊƻƳ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΧΧ 

If you would like a printed copy of 

the membership list, please see     

Freda Porter.  Cost is $2. 

NEWS!!!!                                                               

 The date for our quilt 

show has been set!  It will be 

Friday, May 25, and Saturday, 

May 26, 2018. 

Start thinking about what you 

would like to enter as 

we only have 473 days until 

the show! 

tel:(519)%20464-2606
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vǳƛƭǘǎ ƻŦ ±ŀƭƻǳǊ 

Laverne Phills and the Quilts of Valour have struck again, 

this time in London, Ontario.  Our own Doris Withenshaw 

approached Laverne to see if her sister, Daisy Herbert 

(93), would be eligible for one of the beautiful quilts.  

Daisy was a corporal in the Canadian Army in World    

War II and served in Gander, Newfoundland.  Laverne 

said άyesέ and youΩll see below that Daisy was given her 

quilt on December 22nd in London, Ontario with her 

twin sister Doris by her side along with Laverne and  

Marcia Majoor (the London Rep for Quilts of Valour). 

Daisy was so pleased to receive this quilt! She said it was 

the first time she had ever been recognized as a veteran.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        Laverne Phills           Marcia Majoor 

               Daisy Herbert    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Doris Withenshaw and Daisy Herbert 

 

 

 

²h²ΗΗ 

I have small items that I am willing to 

share with a person who enjoys Petit 

Point needlework. These are broaches, 

spoons, earrings, little initial stickpins, 

etc. All are brand new pieces and still in 

their individual wrapping. I will be gifting these to you, no 

charges involved. Please let me know if you are interested.   

My email is sparkler47@outlook.com.  

Denise Collins (past member)  

From Programéééééé. 
 
In conjunction with our program next month, we will be 
having an Eye Spy fabric exchange (at the March       
meeting). Please sign up at the February meeting if you 
would like to participate. We will find out how many 
people would like to exchange 10ò squares of eye spy 
fabric and then we will ask everyone to bring enough 
10ò squares so that everyone will get a square from 
everyone participating. Imagine the quilt you will be 
able to make with so many eye spy fabrics!! 
 
Also we will have Canada 150 fabric for our guild   
members to help make Fabric Slabs for the Worldôs 
Biggest Quilting Bee at Quilt Canada. They would like  
to make 1000 quilts!!! 
 
They need our slab blocks (12 1/2ò) to make the quilt 
tops and quilts. You must have at least one piece of a 
Canada 150 fabric. WE will supply a piece of this fabric 
(for free) at the February meeting. The quilts will go to 
Ronald McDonald Houses across Canada. 
 
See CQA web site at https://www.canadianquilter.com/
pdf/quilt-canada-2017/Quilting-Bee-How-to-make-a-
block.pdf 
hereôs the link for the video on how to make a block: 
https://www.canadianquilter.com/events/quilt-canada-
2017-quilting-bee-video.php 
 
 

Happy Valentine’s Day !!!!! 

mailto:sparkler47@outlook.com
https://www.canadianquilter.com/pdf/quilt-canada-2017/Quilting-Bee-How-to-make-a-block.pdf
https://www.canadianquilter.com/pdf/quilt-canada-2017/Quilting-Bee-How-to-make-a-block.pdf
https://www.canadianquilter.com/pdf/quilt-canada-2017/Quilting-Bee-How-to-make-a-block.pdf
https://www.canadianquilter.com/events/quilt-canada-2017-quilting-bee-video.php
https://www.canadianquilter.com/events/quilt-canada-2017-quilting-bee-video.php
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Comfort quiltséééé... 
 
We are hoping to get our comfort quilts back soon.  
Please return any quilts you might have by the 
April meeting if you are not doing the binding.   If 
you are doing the binding please return them by 
the May meeting. That is so we can show them at 
the banquet in June and get them delivered.  
 
Once again thank you for all your help. We have 
had a very good year of getting quilts completed. 
 
Henri Saucier Quilting Services  

 åJacki Bennett - Port Huron - longarm quilting                   

1-800-985-3668                      jbennett01@comcast.net  

åKelly McGee -Bunda å Corunna - longarm quilting             

519-862-4102                         quiltedbykelly@gmail.com 

äHenrietta Saucier ä Sarnia - longarm quilting                     

519-332-2656                         henriquilts@cogeco.ca  

åCarol Cote - Sarnia - longarm quilting                        

519-869-8515                         carol@cotequilts.ca  

Please call or email for services and rates. You must be a 

paid member to have your name listed here. To add your 

name to this list  please email your  information to  

lyndouggriffin@gmail.com  

February Helpers  

Membership ñJan Lancaster and Lola Watters 

50/50ñ Paulette Patterson and Mary Thompson 

Fat QuartersñDonna Hentz 

Show and Tell  

Sign In ñ  Karen Van Ooteghem and Audrey Carr 

Set Upñ Pat Cooper, Sharon Bilodeau, and Nell 

 Vanderheide 

Take Downñ Audrey Carr and Karen Van Ooteghem 

Kitchen  

Set UpñCathy Davis and Linda Core 

Clean UpñCathy Davis and Linda Core 

Deadline for the March newsletter will be  
Sunday, February 22nd at 10:00 pm. Please 
send all news and information to:  

lyndouggriffin@gmail.com 

!ƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ¢ǊƛǾƛŀ 

1. Padding to be worn under armour, and as armour 

itself 

2. Synthetic fabric 

3. Martha Haggard, age 80.  From 1895-1897 she 

made a quilt containing 62,948 pieces 

4. False—the needlepunch process causes the fibers 

to mesh together to create greater density and 

firmness 

5. Unwashed; it will tend to shrink and άpuckerέ when 

washed which will lend an antique look to the quilt 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΦΧΧΧthat we will again have the 

Take it or Leave it table before the April meeting in 

the Fellowship room.  Any sewing items, such as 

quilting supplies or books/magazines, crocheting or 

knitting supplies, cross stitch items  - anything     

having to do with needles or threads can be left on 

the tables. You can choose to take anything 

homeΧΦFOR FREE.  Bring your own bags!!! 

Arlene Duckert and Lynne Cryer will be teaching      

classes at Alôs Vacuum  MarchðMay.  Arlene will be 

teaching beginner quilt classes for children and Lynne 

will be teaching beginning classes for adults.  Please 

call Alôs Vacuum for more information. Sign up is       

February 18th from 10ð12. 

mailto:henriquilts@cogeco.ca
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Ongoing Community Projects ð we do good work!  
 

Comfort Quilts  

Every year quilts are made and donated to various agencies. The fabric is usually donated and members 

work on the quilts. There are different ways to get involved ð piecing, quilting, binding. For more information 

contact Henri Saucier, henriquilts@cogeco.ca.  

 

Hospital Maternity Ward Bags (or the fabric to make them)  

These are bags for the maternity ward for the moms to carry home all the info they receive. We use pretty 

or brightly colored or baby prints.  Cut 2 pieces of cotton weight (not too heavy) or flannel fabric 15 1/2" X 

18 1/2" - serge or sew 3 sides, plus around top if it frays badly, turn & press, then press under approx. 1 1/2". 

Cut  handles approx. 3 -4" wide & 18 1/2" long - press to make about a 1" wide handle & stitch long edge. 

Pin handles about 6" apart - then stitch around top of bag & handle onto bag with 2 rows of stitching about 

1" apart ð saves stop & start & cutting extra thread ends. Finished bags can be brought to any guild meet-

ing. Thank you! You can contact Pat Cooper for drop off or pickup of bags or fabric at                                       

patntomcooper@cogeco.ca . 

 

Pillowcases  

These are donated to Bluewater Health Day Surgery for children. The child gets to choose a pillowcase to 

use at the hospital and then takes it home with them. For more information contact Sandy Downie, 

sandy.downie@eastlink.ca    

 

Preemie Blankets  

Finished blankets are donated to Sick Children's Hospital Neo Natal ICU, McMaster NNICU and London's 

NNICU. Simply sew together two squares of flannel (18" to 20") with right sides together, leaving a space for 

turning it right side out. Turn it right side out and stitch the opening closed. I usually run a line of stitching very 

close to the edge all the way around. Then stitch a line from corner to corner to form an X. You're done. 

Thanks to everyone who participates. It's amazing what a couple fat quarters can do! Contact                           

info:  carol@cotequilts.ca  

 

Quilts of Valour  

National Mission - To bring a comforting hug using a labeled and numbered quilt to Canadian Armed Forc-

es members past and present with visible and invisible injuries. Locally Sarnia -Lambton Area - Once a month 

a workshop is held at the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch #62 in Sarnia, Ontario.  We work on new blocks 

for local quilt building including donated adult appropriate 100% cotton fabric.  We also work on and ac-

cept blocks for the òHug Blockó campaign.  This is a national effort to collect blocks from across Canada to 

be put into quilt tops as a means of showing our appreciation for their service.  Some people hand sew        

bindings and labels onto quilts at the workshops.  All of our quilts are custom quilted by long -arm                 

professionals in the Sarnia -Lambton area.  Jack Stewart has been the leader and continues to be an               

inspiration to all the long -arm quilters for his designs and messages on the quilts. In 2016, forty -one quilts of 

valour were finished and presented as well as one additional òHug Blockó quilt.  For more information, visit 

the Quilts of Valour Canada website. To nominate a Canadian Armed Forces Veteran, send a message to 

laverne.phills@quiltsofvalour.ca  Thank you for your continued support. Workshop dates at the Sarnia Legion, 

Monday, February 13; March 13; and Wednesday, April 5, Bring your machine or hand sewing tools.  All are 

welcome!  Contact Laverne Phills , 519-869-2036  

mailto:patntomcooper@cogeco.ca
mailto:sandy.downie@eastlink.ca
mailto:carol@cotequilts.ca
mailto:laverne.phills@quiltsofvalour.ca
tel:519-869-2036

